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To:

Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel,
RE:                 Direct Loan close out email from the Department of Education

If you participate in Direct Loans, the Department of Education is sending out notices to your institution informing you of the Direct Loan Closeout for the 2014-2015 Award Year.  Although the deadline is July 29, 2016, we will be closing the year on June 30, 2016 in case there are any refunds or disbursements that we need to report to COD.
You do not need to do anything. We handle the closeout for Direct Loans for your school.  

Here is the link from IFAP for you to read the Electronic announcement:

Copy and Paste to your browser:

http://ifap.ed.gov/eannouncements/020516DLCloseoutInfofor20142015ProgramYear.html
Please see the example of the email being sent by the Department of Education.  
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	U.S. Department of Education 
Federal Student Aid

Federal Direct Loan Program


Notification Warning for Direct Loan Program Year Closeout

MAY 4, 2016

Dear President/Financial Aid Director:

The closeout date for the 2014-2015 Direct Loan program year is JULY 29, 2016. The Department of Education is finalizing the closeout process at this time. We appreciate the effort put forth by you and your staff to complete processing in a timely manner. Our records indicate that your school has not officially confirmed closeout for this program year and/or your school still has a cash balance reflected in the department's records.

You have been receiving the School Account Statement (SAS) report for the 2014-2015 award year to review for accuracy and completeness. As of MAY 4, 2016 our records indicate that your school's balance for the 2014-2015 program year is as follows:

Total Net Drawdowns/Payments: $ 

Total Net Booked Disbursements: $

Ending Cash Balance: $0.00 

Total Net Unbooked Disbursements: $0.00 

Latest Direct Loan Award (Loan Period) End Date: 04/08/2016 

You are currently 0 days past your latest reported Direct Loan (loan period) end date. 

If your school has an ending cash balance of $0 and $0 total net unbooked disbursements as of the last SAS report, you should have received a zero balance email describing the process for completing the balance confirmation and closeout process via the COD website. If you agree with this balance and are fully reconciled with the Department's data, you should confirm closeout as soon as possible prior to the closeout deadline. 

If your school still has an outstanding ending cash balance or total net unbooked disbursements reflected above, the resolution of that amount needs your immediate attention. A balance could be the result of the following: 

1. Your school has received more funds than it has disbursed. Please return these funds to the Department of Education immediately. Not returning these funds will result in your school not being able to drawdown funds for any Title IV programs.

2. Your school has records that COD does not have recorded. Please send in these records for processing. Remember, all records necessary to book a loan are due within 30 days of the disbursement date.

3. Your institution has cash adjustments (drawdowns/refunds of cash reported in the wrong award year) that need to be identified and corrected through GAPS.

4. Your school has disbursed more funds than it has drawdown. Please verify this information immediately and if you agree, drawdown these funds.

All schools that do not perform the necessary steps to achieve a $0 balance and close out a program year timely will be referred to the school eligibility channel for further action. 

Again, we appreciate your cooperation and assistance in the closeout process. If you have any questions about this letter or require assistance with the closeout process, please do not hesitate to contact the COD School Relations Center at 1-800-848-0978. Thank you for your continued support of the Direct Loan Program.

Sincerely,

Federal Student Aid
U.S. Department of Education
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